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Officer-Involved Shooting June 26, 2025 
 
On June 26, 2025, at approximately 6:24 PM, members of the Sioux Falls Area Fugitive Task Force 
attempted to serve an arrest warrant near the intersection of North Bahnson Avenue and Rice Street in 
Sioux Falls, South Dakota. 
 
Upon making contact, the suspect fled and entered a nearby residence known to him. 
 
During efforts to apprehend the suspect, he produced a firearm, prompting at least one deputy to 
discharge their weapon. 
 
Task force members maintained dialogue with the suspect for an extended period. At approximately 7:41 
PM, the suspect was taken into custody. He was transported to a local hospital with injuries believed to be 
non-life-threatening. 
 
As is standard procedure with officer-involved shootings in South Dakota, the Division of Criminal 
Investigation (DCI) is leading the investigation. 
 
The Minnehaha County Sheriff’s Office was assisted by the Sioux Falls Police Department, the South 
Dakota Highway Patrol, Sioux Falls Fire and Rescue and other partner agencies. 
 
Additional information will be provided during the scheduled police briefing on Friday at 10:30 AM. 
 
 
Captain Josh Phillips 
Minnehaha County Sheriff’s Office | Investigations Division 
320 W 4th Street | Sioux Falls, SD 57104 
Direct: 605-978-5567 
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